STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 19 JANUARY 2015

THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON

	Councillors Present:
	Janice Dyer (Chair), Deanna Gardner, Trish Giles, Andrew Henderson, Andy Hinton, County Cllr Hudspeth


	Public:
	1 

	
Clerk:
	Abigail Beale




PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
No questions were raised.
967
To receive apologies for absence

Cllr Knight, District Cllr Courts.
968
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).

None received. 
969
Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes from the meeting held on 15 December 2014 were approved and signed as an 
accurate record.

Matters arising

None
970
Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A & B)

Nothing further was added to the reports.
971
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda

-
Emergency plan update


No further updates.


-
Winter preparation 14/15



Salt storage bin at the Sports & Social Club (S&SC) – Cllr Hinton to provide the clerk 

with details of a plastic bin that may be suitable to store the salt.  If this proves 


unsuitable, the clerk to ask Eric Probbitts for a quote to build a bin.
972
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda

(a) 
Affordable Housing Update, including North Street


Both sites on track to complete on or before 27th February 2015, however, the 


Manor Farm development is likely to complete around the 12th February. 


West Oxfordshire District Council confirmed that the Manor Farm development did 

not require a new street or terrace name as they were to be addressed direct onto 

North Street.

(b)
Automated External Defibrillator (AED)



The defibrillator at the Alice Marshall Hall had been fitted, checked and registered 

with the ambulance service.  The clerk confirmed that the second defibrillator to be 

located at the Sports & Social Club (S&SC) had been ordered.  

(c)
Suggestions to commemorate World War 1


The PC had asked for suggestions from the public to commemorate World War 1.  

One suggestion had been received from the S&SC about placing a bench near the 

MUGA at the Playing Fields.  




RESOLVED


THAT, the PC would fund the cost of a bench.  The clerk to seek costs.

(d)
Land adjacent to 1 Pound Rise 



Cllr Dyer confirmed that this area contained mainly plants and very little grass.  She 

confirmed that she had tidied the area up and that it would need maintaining on-

going. 


RESOLVED


THAT, the PC would maintain the planted area going forward.
973 
Circulation Folder 


No matters arose.  
974

Reports


(a)
School Governors report - Cllr Henderson
Nothing to report.  Next Governors meeting due to take place on 28th January.


(b)
Highways, pavements and verges



- Priority listing for white line painting




Cllr Hudspeth had offered funding for the white lines at Fleming Drive out of the 

Locality Fund and as a result OCC had asked for a list of priority areas.  


It was agreed that the ‘Keep clear’ white lines at the junction of Fleming Drive and 

the reinstatement of the ‘Give Way’ road markings at Fleming Drive would be 


requested.  Also a request had been received for ‘Keep Clear’ white lines outside the 

driveway of 27A North Street which exits onto Fleming Drive due to continued 


problems with cars blocking the drive. 



The PC also asked the clerk to contact OCC to ask when the road markings would be 

painted for the Dashwood Terrace and the Manor Farm development.



- Status update on issues raised during the OCC/Parish walkabout: 




The closed footpath at the Dock – the clerk currently liaising with WODC about the 

closure.



Uneven footpath between Kirby Close and Holliers Crescent – OCC confirmed that 

the path should have been levelled out on 07/01.  The PC confirmed that this had 

not been done and so the clerk to contact them to chase.  



Overgrown hedgerow 34 Holliers Crescent – OCC had spoken to the resident and 

they were going to cut back the overgrown vegetation.



Blocked drain outside AMH – OCC confirmed that the gully had been jetted and 


cleared by the Drainage Team.  They also cleared the gullies further on down the 

road including the main carrier pipe and no problems occurred.




Blocked ditch opposite school playing field – OCC had identified the owners of the 

ditch and were liaising with them.



Overgrown hedgerow on entrance to Church Lane – Cllr Knight had cut the 


hedgerow back himself.  The PC thanked him for doing this.


(c)
Transport – The Chair

 


Cllr Dyer confirmed the S4 was up for review in May 2015.  Review includes 


introducing a feeder bus from Middle Barton to Deddington in order to join the S4 to 

Banbury or Oxford.  The feeder bus will cost £1 and then there will be the bus fare 

on top of that.



ORCC are asking for people to join the red arrows driving team, with training 


available until May.  Cllr Dyer to put information into the next bulletin.  

(d)
Sports and Social Club (S&SC)/Playing Fields

Cllr Hinton provided an update on the proposed building works at the S&SC.  
Funding is proving to be a bit more complicated than first thought but more will be 
known following the next committee meeting.  



Cllr Hinton also mentioned that the Bowling Club was having problems with their 
club house where the concrete car park joins the building.  They need help to fund 
any work needed to rectify the situation.  Cllr Hinton to e-mail the PC with details.


(e)
Arts and Leisure






975
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson


- 
33 South Street, Erection of dwelling on land to the rear of the property - No 


objections
976
Finances 


(a) 
Accounts for payment


      
i) 
To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix C to agenda 



January 2015)  


 ii) 
Accounts not on Appendix C submitted by 8pm on 19 January 2015 



RESOLVED



THAT, all payments listed were agreed.

977
To receive items for next agenda
978
AOB 

979
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 16 February 2015 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm.   
1



  Signed .............................................


